
King of kings

1768

Just then, Omi felt a rumbling around him, noting that it was as if many people were coming.

Unfortunately, their visual range was only a few meters, and they were completely unaware of what
was happening.

“I feel like we’re surrounded.”Tang Huan said.

Omi said, “It looks like something has surrounded us, but unfortunately, the black smoke from too
many undead has covered our eyes, so we can’t see anything more than a few meters away.”

“Oh God, we’re not going to end up like this, are we?”Lu Yu Xi was depressed.

This place, the deepest part of the Sea of Death, called the Desperate Domain, was estimated to be
tens of thousands of meters, even hundreds of thousands of meters deep under the sea, God knows
what was here.

Omi took out his celestial flying sword, fortunately there was no black smoke of the undead within a
few meters of Omi, otherwise all power would be swallowed up and Omi’s flying sword wouldn’t be
able to perform any feats.

“Shuroudi.”Omi was stunned.

Omi originally wanted to perform the twelfth slash of Shura, but as he was about to do so, he suddenly
realized that he could comprehend the thirteenth slash of Shura, and even the fourteenth, fifteenth,
and sixteenth slashes, in short, Omi could comprehend all eighteen slashes of Shura in this instant.

“Ah, what’s going on?”Omi was shocked, he reasonably couldn’t, his realm hadn’t improved, so it was
impossible for him to comprehend so much at once.Then, there was only one possibility, a problem
with the environment.

“Omi, what’s wrong?Quickly, perform your Shura Blade Technique, or we’ll be in trouble when we’re
surrounded.”Mu Qianji was busy. The first website m.kanshu8.net

“No, I can now perform the Eighteenth Blade of Shura, and I suddenly came to the realization that the
environment here is such that I can have an epiphany.”

“Ugh.”

Omi no longer wondered why the environment here could allow him to comprehend the Shura
Eighteen Blades, it was not at all clear where the enemy was at the moment, so he could only send out
the Cultivation Eighteen Blades immediately.

The flying sword in Omi’s hand, struck above his head, as if opening up the heavens and the earth, the
entire surface of the water, was split by his sword.At this moment, a trench suddenly parted on the
surface of the sea tens of thousands of meters or even hundreds of thousands of meters deep, this
was the slash that Omi had struck at the bottom of the sea tens of thousands of meters deep.



“Boom.”All the black smoke in the surroundings scattered, not sure if they felt that power or what.

Shura Blade Technique, why was it called Shura?Shura represented hell, and here, with countless
undead surrounding it, it was almost like hell.

Omi suddenly understood why he could instantly comprehend the Eighteen Blades of Shura here, and
it turned out that this was the place where the Shura Blade Method was founded.

If he wasn’t mistaken, back then, Wang Shura, who created the Shura Eighteen Blades, had created the
Shura Eighteen Blades right here.

There was even a possibility that Wang Xiu Luo was from here.

Tang Huan happily said, “Brother, all the black spirits of the dead have scattered, look, the sea around
us, there is no more black smoke.”

Everyone was excited and happy.

“Tang Shao, that slash you just made was too powerful.”Light Water said with eyes full of admiration.

Omi looked at the seawater around him, there was finally no more black smoke, Omi could see very
far.Of course, the bottom of the sea this deep must be incredibly dark for ordinary people, but Omi
and the others were not ordinary people, as long as there was no undead black smoke covering them,
they could see very far.

A few minutes later, in all directions

Many, many unknown creatures were surrounding them.

Just now they felt surrounded, it must have been these creatures that surrounded them, and now they
could finally see them clearly.

It was a group of things with completely transparent bodies, their appearance was exactly the same as
humans, only, their bodies were transparent, yes, it was as if they were bodies made of glass, you
could see their backs from their fronts and chests, provided that they were not wearing any clothes.

At that moment, a transparent person came up, and Omi could feel that this transparent person was
very, very strong, and had the feeling that the sky was falling.

Omi said, “Oh no, this is a super strong person, I’m afraid it’s beyond the Mahayana stage.”

“A super Mahayana?That would be a strong man?Your Shura Eighteen Knives?”

“Can’t.”Omi knew what Mu Qianzhi wanted to ask, although Omi had displayed the Shura Eighteen
Blades, but after all, Omi was only a Combination Stage, how could he kill such a strong one.

Now, it could only be left to fate.

That transparent person line came up and examined Omi and the others for a while, then emitted a
mental fluctuation and asked with a mental fluctuation, “Who was the one who just performed the
Shura Blade Technique?”

Omi was busy responding, “It’s me.”



“How do you know the Shura Blade Technique?”

“Uh, is that weird?”

“The Shura Blade Technique was created by our Shura Clan millions of years ago by an ancestor named
Wang Shura, back then, with this Shura Blade Technique, our ancestor swept through the spirit world,
and eventually became the supreme strongman of the Seven Seas, ruling over the entire spirit world,
at that time, it was also the time when our Shura Clan was at its strongest.Unfortunately, after our
ancestor’s ascension, no one else in his descendants practiced it, and our Shura clan began to fall out
of favor, and in the end, we could only return to the deep sea once again.However, although we don’t
walk on the ground anymore, we, the Shura Clan, are still the overlords of the seabed, and the entire
Sea of Death is our territory.Although there are many people strong enough to crush me, after death,
our Shura clan has no fear of the undead, while outsiders who come in will be devoured by the undead
for all their power, so as long as we are here, we are invincible.However, today I was shown an
incredible scene.”

“Uh, what unbelievable.”

That transparent man looked at Omi and said, “You are the ones who can be fearless of the undead,
even those undead have to avoid you, and what’s more, you even performed the Shura Eighteen
Blades.”

Omi smiled, “I never thought that the Shura Eighteen Blades that I practiced were created by your
ancestors, what a fate.It seems that my intuition guided me here, not some Nine Dao Demon King, but
the Shura Saber.”Omi had some regrets, thinking that it was the intuition of the Nine Daoist Demons
that guided me, but it turned out to be the Shura Blade Law, and this was the hometown of the
founding ancestor of the Shura Blade Law.

However, there were no regrets, as Omi had practiced the Eighteen Blades of Shura as soon as he
arrived here.

Since Wang Shura could sweep through the spirit world with this blade method back then, Omi could
as long as his realm went up.

That transparent strong man said, “Yes, you were able to come here, it seems that this was guided by
our ancestor.”

“Uh.”

“You don’t know, our ancestor is not dead, but has ascended, although he has ascended for millions of
years, he is definitely still alive, you came here, it must have been guided by him.”

Omi’s pores opened, could it be that Wang Shura, who was in the Immortal Realm, had really guided
him to come here?

I go.
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